
The Village of Nelsonville Board of Trustees

Meeting Minutes

Monday, September 19, 2022

The Village of Nelsonville Board of Trustees, met at 7:30 pm, on Monday, September 19, 2022, for their regular meeting, with Mayor Winward presiding, Trustees Campanile, Maloney, Moroney and Zhynovitch present. 
Pledge to the Flag
Mayor Winward opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Approval of Vouchers
Abstract #4, in the amount of $16,683.57 was audited and ordered paid by a motion from Trustee Zhynovitch, seconded by Trustee Campanile, enacted all in favor. 
Approval of Minutes
The minutes of the July 18, 2022 regular meeting and the August 10, 2022 workshop were approved by a motion from Trustee Campanile, seconded by Trustee Moroney, enacted all in favor. 
Correspondence
The mayor summarized the correspondence, which included the following:
· DOT CHIPS balance

· Unified Court Internal Audit – Trustee Maloney will conduct the audit

· Sheriff McConville – Mayor Winward met with the Sheriff, and his letter reiterates his support of speed reduction efforts. 
· McCarthy tree removal request – regarding an oak tree on North Pearl St., overhanging their property and creating a nuisance. The mayor will consult with an arborist. Mayor Winward and the Board agreed that a tree policy needs to be in place. 

· Sternau Bank Street commercial traffic – Mayor Winward will speak with the mayor of Cold Spring, Kathleen Foley, regarding Butterfield construction traffic, as well as the idea of putting signs on both ends of Bank Street to discourage non-local commercial traffic. 

· Marzollo cone removal request – Trustee Moroney stated that the cones at the end of Healy Road were put there by a resident to discourage through traffic down the one-way area. Mayor Winward will check with the building inspector regarding code and ask the homeowner to remove the cones. 

· Mayor Winward summarized Project Pegasus, a support group for youth in Putnam County affected by family members struggling with addiction. 
Reports
The clerk read the Treasurers’ Report.
Mayor Winward
Mayor Winward reported that in addition to discussing speed reduction solutions with Sheriff McConville, they also discussed finishing the windows at the Sheriff’s Sub-Station.

The mayor reported that Short Term Rental applications are expected to be ready 

Trustee Moroney 
Trustee Moroney reported on infrastructure updates to Village Hall. The front steps were repaired using an epoxy, and the basement windows were filled in with and sealed with concrete and sills replaced, to stop the leaks in the basement. Two new outdoor trash cans were replaced near the Pearl Street Park and Village Hall, with the Village street maintenance crew pouring new concrete pads and bolting them in place. And lastly, the old wall air conditioner is scheduled to be removed and the hole patched. 
Trustee Moroney also reported that the area in front of the Sheriff’s Sub-Station was filled in when the State repaired the blacktop on Route 301/Main Street. 

Trustee Zhynovitch

Trustee Zhynovitch reported that she met with an Eagle Scout who is eager to make some repairs on the kiosk at the Nelsonville Woods Trailhead near North Pearl Street. This would include shingles and framing with new plexiglass. The kiosk itself is structurally sound. Trustee Zhynovitch also suggested an Invasives Clean Up Day, as there is overgrowth near the trailhead. A discussion ensued among the board about also possibly placing gravel where there are muddy, wet areas.

Old Business
 EFPG Audit for Fiscal Year 2021

Trustee Campanile stated that the audit is complete. The auditors would like us to maintain a log/listing of capital assets. Everything else was “unmodified”, which Trustee Campanile explained means it was a clean audit. Mayor Winward stated that the clerk and assistant clerk will work with Trustee Campanile to come up with a solution per the auditors’ recommendations. The mayor also stated that there was a recommendation from the auditors that the Village raise the threshold amount for which capital assets are logged. Final board approval will be needed for the final audit, which will be scheduled for the next board meeting.
ARPA Updates
Mayor Winward gave a brief recap of how the county ARPA funding will be used, as well as the Sales Tax Share, which will cover the cost of the HVAC for the Village Hall and the sewer feasibility study. She stated that the Village’s direct ARPA funds, totaling approximately $64,000, have been deposited in the Village account. There was a discussion among the board regarding keeping solar panels on the list of potential projects for the Village’s direct ARPA funding. Other items include the new staircase for the Sheriff’s Sub-Station, and codifying Village Code, which the mayor stated is a priority. Speed reduction equipment is also a priority, according to the mayor. This would include rapid flashing beacons at crosswalks, and radar speed feedback signs. The board agreed that the safety measures are important. 
New Business
Speed Reduction/DOT Meeting
Mayor Winward stated that, after meeting with representatives from the New York State Department of Transportation, it was concluded that the Town of Philipstown will need to send a resolution to DOT to request a speed limit reduction, as the portion of Route 301 that needs to begin the speed reduction is in Philipstown. Supervisor VanTassell is agreeable to this. The DOT stated that reducing the speed limit at the Village border would need to be studied and will take some time. There was a discussion about improving crosswalks and installing sidewalks near the bakery/ice cream shop at the Frost property. The mayor stated that the application process for this would be tedious but not horrible. The Village would have to hire an engineer, but the DOT CHIPS funding would cover the sidewalk construction. 
JCAP Grant
Mayor Winward stated that the Unified Court System gives a Justice Court grant to courts throughout the state, which can be used for updated office equipment and furniture, among other court related expenses. She stated that the clerk and assistant clerk have, with the approval of Judge Zenz, put in a request for new furniture, court signage, and a new AED defibrillator for the court room. 
Potluck Picnic
Mayor Winward stated that the date for the picnic is 10/8, with a rain date of 10/9. The picnic will take place on the lawn of the Masonic and their restrooms will be open. She thanked resident Jo Pitkin for helping to organize. 

Open to Floor

There were no comments from the audience. 

Adjournment

Upon motion of Trustee Moroney, seconded by Trustee Campanile, enacted all in favor, the meeting was adjourned at 9:03pm.
Respectfully presented, 

Melissa Harris
Village Clerk

